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The Coffee Bean
With President Kelly

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!  September 1, 2022, is our 101st year as a club of Rotary.  Let’s take some time to 
think of the actual meaning of being a Rotarian.  I am borrowing this definition from the Rotary Club 
of Fowler, Indiana.

What is a Rotarian?

• A Rotarian is a person who digs wells from which they will never drink,
• A person who vaccinates children they will never meet,
• Who restores sight for those they will never see,
• Who builds houses they will never live in,
• Who educates children they will never know,
• Who plants trees they will never sit under,
• Who feeds hungry people, regardless of race, religion, or politics,
• Who makes crawlers walk half a world away,
• Who knows real happiness, which as Albert Schweitzer said, can only be found by serving others.

A Rotarian should embrace the 4-Way Test, the Object of Rotary, high ethical standards and the 
various credos and mottos of the organization. We should realize that other Rotarians need and 
deserve our support in adversity and in Rotary work. We are a family "united in peace and dedicated 
to service." 

September is the end of summer, the beginning of autumn season and the start of a new school year.  
It is also a time to think about those lost on 9/11 and count your blessings every day! 
Let’s all be the coffee bean when asked to step up in our community and beyond to help others!

Looking forward to a terrific year being an Easton Rotarian!

Yours in Rotary Service,

Kelly



The Rotary Club of Easton is now 101 years old! Does it seem possible that we celebrated our 
centennial a year ago at the Tidewater Inn? NO! But what is a resounding “YES!” is that this 
club will continue to serve its community no matter what the need. Happy 101st!

The Rotary Club of Easton’s charter, granted on September 1, 1921



Our club’s welcome letter into the world of Rotary – September 1921!



August 11, 2022, was the culmination of months of work to make sure our club structured its fundraising 
and  charitable giving in the most straightforward and beneficial way. On that day, the Rotary Club of 
Easton Charitable Fund at the Mid-Shore Community Foundation was established. As you know, our 
club has raised a great deal of money for worthy causes here in Talbot County and around the world. To 
make things easy to understand for our generous donors, we have separated giving that is intended for 
Talbot County and giving that would benefit causes outside the county– whether elsewhere in Maryland, 
the United States, or around the world. Fundraising and giving intended for Talbot County will continue 
to be managed by our Youth and Community Fund. Fundraising and giving outside of Talbot County will 
be managed by committee chairs, club President, Treasurer, and/or Secretary through the Rotary Club of 
Easton Charitable Fund at the Mid-Shore Community Foundation. Contributions to both entities are 
fully tax deductible as both are 501c3’s. 

Led by club President Reza Jafari, considerable effort was made to streamline how we raise money and to 
clarify the relationship between the Rotary Club of Easton and the Youth and Community Fund. Prior to 
establishing the Rotary Club of Easton Charitable Fund, a memorandum of understanding (MOU) was 
drafted and approved by the Boards of Directors of the Rotary Club of Easton and the Youth and 
Community Fund. Bruce Armistead and his committee spent months of careful study to create the MOU, 
which also resulted in the Rotary Club of Easton Charitable Fund. 

Continued next page

August 11, 2022 – Reza Jafari, Andrew Walsworth, Easton Rotary President Kelly Griffith, MSCF Chief Program Officer 
Robbin Hill, Abby Graves, & George Hatcher at the signing of the Rotary Club of Easton Charitable Fund agreement at 

the Mid-Shore Community Foundation.

Easton Rotary Establishes Charitable Fund at the 
Mid-Shore Community Foundation 



Quarterly in The Spark, you’ll be updated on how your club is meeting the needs of our 
community and the world with the money YOU have worked so hard to raise.

Keeping lines of communication open was an important goal of this effort also. Rest assured 
that you’ll know more, but the club would also like your ongoing input as to how we can DO 
more. As Tom Bodett says in the Motel 6 commercials, “We’ll leave the light on for you!”

Important Address & Contact Information

The Youth and Community Fund
P. O. Box 1444

Easton, Maryland 21601

Steve Shearer, President

The Mid-Shore Community Foundation
The Rotary Club of Easton Charitable Fund

102 East Dover Street
Easton, Maryland 21601

Robbin Hill, Chief  Program Officer
rhill@mscf.org
410-820-8175

mailto:rhill@mscf.org


Meet the Officers of the Youth and Community Fund

Steve Shearer (l), President, with his wife, Mary Kay

George Corey (r), Vice President, with his wife, Cari Tom Lane (l), Secretary, with the late Don Osburn

Peter Dietz (r), Treasurer, with his wife, Annie
Richie Wheatley (l), Assistant Treasurer, with Tim Kagan



The Rotary Club of Easton
Centennial Flags for Heroes Flag Court

The last phase of  the Rotary Club of Easton Centennial Flags for Heroes Flag Court will soon be 
complete. A time capsule,  plaque (wording shown below), and bricks commemorating every President 
of the club will be installed between the paved courtyard and the big, new, beautiful flagpole! Many 
thanks to George Corey for making this a reality. Stay tuned for photos of the final project!



54 & 54!

On July 27, 1968, Tom & Cathy Hill were married, and on September 1, 1968, Tom joined the 
Rotary Club of Easton, both 54 years ago! Everyone knows Tom. A local Easton boy made 
good, it’s impossible to properly articulate what he means to this community and what he has 
done for it. No one could do more– no one could mean more. You hope you live your life and 
leave the world better than you found it– for Tom, that hope is an understatement because he’s 
done it all as a husband, father, businessman, public servant, and man of faith– a perfect role 
model and mentor– a perfect friend. Tom, thank you! You are a beacon to the rest of us, 
lighting our way in the darkness. The father you never knew, who gave his life for his country, 
is smiling down on you for all you’ve accomplished with grace, humility, and spirit. He– and 
we– could not be prouder. Congratulations!

Tom Hill



Ken Sadler – AKA “Mr. Goodwrench”

38

Ken Sadler celebrates 38 years as an Easton Rotarian this month, and his involvement with 
Rotary and his dedication to “Service above Self” are most clearly exemplified by his total 
dedication to bringing smiles to the faces of patients at Easton Memorial Hospital in his 
persona of “Mr. Goodwrench!” As these photos show, he has fun, but it’s not all fun and 
games. He makes a big difference to patients, some of whom have little hope. By being an 
instrument of God’s love in joy, Ken performs a vital service. Serving is as simple as lending a 
helping hand– touching someone else’s life. That touch can mean everything, and it takes a 
special person to do that right. Ken is such a person. Thank you, Ken, for living the ideals of 
the organization we care so much about. 



Anniversaries

Casey & Jason Baynard

20 years – September 7, 2002

Please send your anniversary date and your spouse’s birthday– and maybe even a photo– to 

hersheyhatcher@yahoo.com so that they can be featured in upcoming issues of The Spark!

Casey’s thoughts on her 20th

Jason and I met in middle school. We started dating our Junior year of high school. We 
have been together almost 28 years (October16th) after he asked me to be his girlfriend at 
our Homecoming dance. We went to college together and eventually got married on 
September 7, 2002. In the last 20 years, our biggest accomplishment is that we have raised 
two wonderful sons who are now 17 & 18, and we have weathered all aspects of being totally 
different people at 43 than we were at 16. We enjoy traveling together and have seen 29 of 
the 30 Major League Baseball parks and have traveled all over the country and beyond!

mailto:hersheyhatcher@yahoo.com


Richie & Martha Wheatley

31 years – September 14, 1991



J. Howard Anthony
We all should be familiar with the J. Howard Anthony Community Service Award whose 
description is below, we know that Jack Anthony is his son, we know that the Anthony family 
has held top leadership positions in our club and that they’ve been a part of it for most of its 
existence, but have we seen a photo of Mr. Anthony when he was young? The photos in The 
Spark have been from his later years, and the impression should not be left that he was an 
“old” Rotarian, in the same way we should not think of our country’s Founding Fathers as old 
men when, in fact, they were quite young in 1776. As an example, Alexander Hamilton was 
only 21! So here is J. Howard Anthony from the 1949 Eastern Shore League Baseball Guide 
when he was 38 (& an Easton Rotarian) and a description of his award. Do you think he looks 
like Jack, Jed, or David? And notice that he is manager of the Easton YANKEES!

Jed, Jack, & David 
Anthony on 
February 6, 2020



August 11, 2022
August 11, 2022, was a big day at the Rotary Club of Easton’s weekly meeting at Scossa Restaurant in 
downtown Easton when three new members were inducted: Cristy Morrell, Mark Wheeler, and Kevin 
Callahan! We heartily welcome them to a new life of “Service above Self!” Congratulations– you have 
just become a part of the premier service club in the world. What you can accomplish and the people 
you can touch are limited only by your desire and imagination. It reminds your editor of a similar day 
in September of 1989 when he became a Rotarian along with the first women to ever be inducted into 
Easton Rotary. It was one of the most significant days in his life. From left to right in the photo above: 
Back Row: Kelly Griffith, Megan Miller, Deena Kilmon, Ron Flohr, Andrew Walsworth, & Derek White. Front 
Row: Reza Jafari, Cristy Morrell, Mark Wheeler, & Kevin Callahan.



An interesting talk to our club 
on July 12, 1950, and still 

relevant 72 years later. More on 
Miller Steever on the next page 

with equally relevant 
thoughts.





September 2021 – John & Anne Farwell – Publishers of the Tidewater Times

Make sure you read the Tidewater Times each month because it is truly a 
terrific publication. Few communities can boast of such a quality magazine, 
and it’s made that way with love and hard work by Anne & John Farwell. 
Anne is an Easton Rotarian who has graciously and generously donated a full 
page each month to the Rotary Club of Easton, and we are so grateful to 
Anne for this opportunity! Please thank her when you see her, email her at 
info@tidewatertimes.com, or drop her a line at the Tidewater Times, P. O. 
Box 1141, Easton, MD 21601. This is a perfect example of a Rotarian yet again 
placing “Service above Self.” October’s ad is on the next page– please share it 
with friends who might wish to become Easton Rotarians.

mailto:info@tidewatertimes.com


Too many ifs and whereases to inflict upon the lady who lay close at 
hand, warm and invisible in the smaller hours of Monday, on one of 
the twenty-fifths of the many Septembers of my life. Should a man reach 
eighty, he has only had eighty Septembers. It does not seem like many 
said that way. It seems as if there are so few, each one should have been 
better used.

Travis McGee ■ The Scarlet Ruse ■ John D. MacDonald ■ 1973

“Should a man reach eighty, he has only had eighty 
Septembers. It does not seem like many said that way.”

That’s why the Rotary Club of Easton takes its mission of 

“Service above Self” so seriously. The need is so great, and 

time is so short.

Would you like to serve with us? Contact us through our 

Facebook page at:

https://www.facebook.com/RotaryEastonMD



Upcoming Special Easton Rotary Events

Thursday, September 22, 2022, 4 - 6 PM . Easton Rotary Happy 
Hour at Tiger Lily, 206 N. Washington Street at Harrison’s Wines 
& Liquors.

Saturday, October 1, 2022, 3-5 PM. Easton Rotary Family Day in the Party Barn at Councell
Farms, 11773 Old Skipton Rd, Cordova, MD 21625. $10 per person which includes ice cream. 
Bring your children & grandchildren!

Sunday, October 16, 2022, 4:30 – 6:30 PM. Easton Rotary Cruise 
on The Patriot. FREE! Please bring an appetizer or dessert. Cash bar. 
This fun Rotary event is compliments of Tim Kagan. Why don’t you 
drop him a thank-you note now?

Tim Kagan
P. O. Box 400, Easton, Maryland 21601

November & December. Drop for Scotty & 
Operation Christmas Spirit! These are two 
MAJOR club projects. We need ALL Easton 
Rotarians to help. Please contact Lonnie 
Green at 443-521-0716.

Wednesday, December 21, 2022. Easton Rotary Christmas 
Party at the Academy Art Museum. More details soon.

Wednesday, November 17, 2022. Weekly meeting but at the YMCA. 
Flags for Heroes Luncheon.



September
THE ROTARY CLUB of Easton, MD
P.O. Box 1444, Easton, MD  21601
District No 7630  - Chartered 1921

Meets Thursday at 12:15 P.M.
Scossa Restaurant

8 N. Washington Street, Easton, MD
2022-2023 Cub Officers

President …….……...………….……….. Kelly Griffith
President-Elect ……………..……..……. Derek White
President-Elect Nominee ..… Andrew Walsworth
Immediate Past President..……………….Reza Jafari
Secretary …………….…………..…… George Hatcher
Assistant Secretary ….…….……… Lori McDonald
Treasurer ……………..…………....….… Abby Graves

Directors
Club Service ………………….…….…. Megan Miller
Personnel Service ……………..……… Megan Cook
Community Service ….……….……. Lonnie Green
International Service ………….. Connie Loveland
Vocational Service ……………….... Casey Baynard
Youth & Community Fund ……...Steve Shearer

02 David Lee/Kenny Miller
05 No MOW
07 Megan Cook/Abby Graves/Fran Jenkins

09 Jed Anthony
12 Barc Upchurch/Brad Watts
14 Mike Henry/Peter Dietz
16 Brett Whitehead/David Fike
19 Albert Pritchett/Anne Farwell
21 Buck Duncan/Marvin Foster
23 Mike Kopen/Dana Newman
26 Liz Connelly/Steve Shearer
28 Derek White/Lonnie Green
30 Curry Wilford/David Anthony

September Meetings

01 – Kendrick Daly – Special 
Project.

08 – Board Meeting Report

15 – ARC Presentation & Claude 
Maechling & Barber Shop Singing

22 – Cliff Berg – District Governor

29 – Valerie Albee – Mariah’s 
Mission

September Anniversaries

Invocation Leaders

Spark Editor
George A. Hatcher, Jr.

01 – Claude Maechling
08 – Rosemary Fasolo
15 – Mike Hiner
22 – Jackie Wilson
29 – Brad Watts

Each issue of The Spark is in honor of Past-President Richie 
Wheatley for his vision as President and for resuming this 
significant publication when it seemed as if it were lost forever.

54 – Tom Hill – 09/01/1968
38 – Ken Sadler – 09/01/1984
17 – Connie Loveland – 09/28/2005
03 – JB Spear – 09/05/2019
02 – Abby Graves – 09/21/2020
01 – Candace Henry – 09/02/2021

07 Kelly Griffith
13 Kenny Miller
16 Megan Miller
19 Amy Kreiner
22 Blenda Armistead
22 Brenda Forbes Butler
24 Greg Haddaway
29 Lisa Felts

September Birthdays

Star Democrat content used with 
permission from Easton Rotarian, Jim 
Normandin, Regional President & 
Publisher, APG Media of Chesapeake. All 
rights reserved.

Richie Wheatley & Tim Kagan

September Partner Birthdays

03 - Kathy Dawkins
12 - Shari Ochse

Kathy Shari




